
 
 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: November 10, 2022 

FROM: Kristina Serezhenkov, OLE RE: #6095 Glacier Lounge 

 
Requested 
Action: 

Consider the application for a new Beverage Dispensary-Tourism Duplicate license 
application with a protest from the Municipality of Anchorage. 

Statutory & 
Regulation 
Authority: 

AS 04.11.510(b)(1): “if an application is denied, the notice of denial shall be furnished 
the applicant immediately in writing stating the reason for the denial in clear and concise 
language; the notice of denial must inform the applicant that the applicant is entitled to 
an informal conference with either the director or the board, and that, if not satisfied by 
the informal conference, the applicant is then entitled to a formal hearing conducted by 
the office of administrative hearings (AS 44.64.010); if the applicant requests a formal 
hearing, the office of administrative hearings shall adhere to AS 44.62.330 — 44.62.630 
(Administrative Procedure Act); all interested persons may be heard at the hearing and 
unless waived by the applicant and the board, the formal hearing shall be held in the area 
for which the application is requested”  

 
3 AAC 304.145(h) “The board may uphold a protest of an application or continued 
operation with a single abeyance period not to exceed 180 days if the local governing 
body indicates that the protest is subject to rescission and that it will be withdrawn if the 
applicant meets conditions set by the local governing body. If the local governing body 
notifies the board within the period of the abeyance that the protest has been removed, 
the application or continued operation is approved when all other applicable 
requirements have been met. If the local governing body has not notified the board 
within the period of the abeyance that it has removed the protest, the application or 
continued operation is denied. The period of abeyance may not be extended or 
renewed.” 

  
 

Background:  The application for a new Beverage Dispensary-Tourism Duplicate license located in the Alyeska Hotel 
in Girdwood was protested by the Municipality of Anchorage pending a Special Land use permit.    

  
Attachment:  
Municipality of Anchorage Protest 
Tourism Statement 
AB-00 
AB-02 
AB-03 

 



Municipality of Anchorage 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

P.O. Box 196650   Anchorage, Alaska 99519-6650   Telephone: (907) 343-4316    Fax: (907) 249-7533    www.muni.org/clerklicensing 

Office of the Municipal Clerk 

Licensing 

November 10, 2022 

Ms. Carrie Craig 
Alaska Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
550 W 7th Ave. Ste. 1600 

Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

RE: Anchorage Assembly Action on Liquor Licenses 

Dear Ms. Craig: 

The Anchorage Municipal Assembly at its regular meeting on November 9, 2022, took the following 
actions: 

WAIVE OF PROTEST 
New Liquor License – AM 645-2022 

• Restaurant/Eating Place:
Birch & Alder, LL#6096;

Transfer Liquor License 

• Restaurant/Eating Place:
Tempura Express, LL#5160 – AM 646-2022;
BurgerFi, LL#5324 – AM 647-2022

• Beverage Dispensary-Tourism:
Flight Deck Bar, LL#402; - AM 648-2022

Renewal Liquor License – AM 649-2022 

• Beverage Dispensary:
Piper’s Restaurant & Lounge, LL#67;

• Beverage Dispensary-Tourism:
Flight Deck Bar/Arctic Inn, LL#402

PROTEST 
New Liquor License 

• Beverage Dispensary-Tourism Duplicate:
Glacier Lounge, LL#6095– AR 2022-336

Pending approval by the Assembly of a special land use permit and certification from the State Fire 
Marshal. 
-Per 3 AAC 304.145(d) the applicant was given the opportunity to defend their application by public
hearing at the November 9, 2022 Assembly Meeting.

• Winery:
Zip Kombucha, LL#6098– AR 2022-337

Pending approval by the Assembly of a special land use permit. AMCO Received 11/10/22



-Per 3 AAC 304.145(d) the applicant was given the opportunity to defend their application by public 
hearing at the November 9, 2022 Assembly Meeting. 

• Brewery:  
Zip Kombucha, LL#6097– AR 2022-338 

Pending approval by the Assembly of a special land use permit. 
-Per 3 AAC 304.145(d) the applicant was given the opportunity to defend their application by public 
hearing at the November 9, 2022 Assembly Meeting. 

 
If you require additional information or if I can be of any assistance, please contact me. 
 
 
 
Cordially,            
 
 

 
Amelia Rutz             
Business License Assistant       
 
  
CC:    Francis McLaughlin, Current Planning 
  Above listed licensees. 

AMCO Received 11/10/22



CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system.
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.

From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: Notice of Liquor Licenses Pending Assembly Action 11/9/22
Date: Wednesday, November 16, 2022 2:00:57 PM
Attachments: LONO Glacier Lounge.pdf

 
 

Carrie Craig
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0350
 

From: Girdwood Board of Supervisors [mailto:GBOS@ci.anchorage.ak.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 8:17 AM
To: Arth, Amelia T. <amelia.arth@anchorageak.gov>; Honest, Miranda L.
<miranda.honest@anchorageak.gov>; AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
<amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Cc: Brown, Jessica M (SFO - X56935) <Jessica.Brown@hklaw.com>; wesc@alyeskaresort.com;
sachaJ@alyeskaresort.com; Mike Edgington (GBOS) <gbos.medgington@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: Notice of Liquor Licenses Pending Assembly Action 11/9/22
 

Please see attached GBOS Letter of Non-Objection, approved with agreement of the Land Use
Committee.
 
 

From: Arth, Amelia T. <amelia.arth@anchorageak.gov> 
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 2:54 PM
To: akrljordan@hotmail.com; atamagni@alaska.net; Girdwood Board of Supervisors
<GBOS@ci.anchorage.ak.us>
Cc: Honest, Miranda L. <miranda.honest@anchorageak.gov>; Morberg, Bryan
<bryan.morberg@anchorageak.gov>; Koon, Rose <rose.koon@anchorageak.gov>; Community
Councils <info@communitycouncils.org>
Subject: Notice of Liquor Licenses Pending Assembly Action 11/9/22
 
Dear Community Council:
 
To comply with AS 04.21.010(d), the Municipal Clerk’s Office is sending notice of pending Assembly

mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov
mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
mailto:amelia.arth@anchorageak.gov
mailto:akrljordan@hotmail.com
mailto:atamagni@alaska.net
mailto:GBOS@ci.anchorage.ak.us
mailto:miranda.honest@anchorageak.gov
mailto:bryan.morberg@anchorageak.gov
mailto:rose.koon@anchorageak.gov
mailto:info@communitycouncils.org
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of 
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P.O Box 390  
Girdwood, Alaska 99587 
http://www.muni.org/gbos 


GIRDWOOD VALLEY SERVICE AREA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 


Mike Edgington and Briana Sullivan, Co-Chairs 


Jennifer Wingard, Amanda Sassi, Guy Wade 


David Bronson, Mayor   


LETTER OF NON-OBJECTION 


 
 


Municipal Clerk’s Office 


 


November 15, 2022 


 


RE:  Liquor License #6095 Glacier Lounge (Alyeska Resort) 


 


The Girdwood Board of Supervisors (GBOS), by a vote of 4 in favor 0 opposed at the October 17, 2022 Regular 


meeting, has no objection to the liquor license application #6095 Glacier Lounge. 


 


This action was conditional based upon agreement of the Girdwood Land Use Committee. The Girdwood Land 


Use Committee recommended Non-Objection by unanimous vote at their November 14, 2022 regular meeting.   


 
  


 
 


Mike Edgington,       November 15, 2022 


GBOS Land Use Supervisor     Date 
 


 
 


Witness 
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action on applications for state liquor license applications.
 
The Municipal Clerk’s Office has been given notice by the Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office, of a
liquor license within the community council’s boundary which is tentatively scheduled to appear
before the Assembly at the regular Assembly meeting on November 9, 2022.
 
Please respond before November 9, 2022, if the Community Council is in support of, neutral, or in
opposition of the proposed liquor license.

 
If you have any concerns or issues with the above referenced establishment(s) we
recommend contacting Municipal Code Enforcement and the State of Alaska
Enforcement, and file a formal complaint, supplying detailed information regarding
your concerns.

·        File a complaint with Municipal Code Enforcement – 343-4141 or online
HERE.

·        File a complaint with the State of Alaska Alcohol & Marijuana
Enforcement – 269-0350 or email amco.enforcement@alaska.gov

 If you feel that there are criminal activities taking place, please contact Anchorage
Police Department and give them information possible criminal activities associated
with the premises.

·        File a complaint with Anchorage Police Department - file your report
here.

If you have any concerns related to this proposed liquor license, please send them directly to
wwmas@muni.org.
 

Thank you,
Amelia Rutz
Scheduling & Business License Assistant
 
Municipality of Anchorage
Municipal Clerk’s Office
907-343-4264
 

Messages to and from this email address may be available to the public under Alaska Public Records Law.
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.muni.org%2FDepartments%2FOCPD%2Fdevelopment%2FBSD%2FPages%2FCodeEnforcement.aspxhttp%3A%2Fwww.muni.org%2FDepartments%2FOCPD%2Fdevelopment%2FBSD%2FPages%2FCodeEnforcement.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Calcohol.licensing%40alaska.gov%7C96fc7e4a60244c309dbe08dac82662e8%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638042364569257954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UFnOlNk%2Fleq3qPbLh6eJZuiLAzHhuyFdZDi%2BB1DPYRo%3D&reserved=0
mailto:amco.enforcement@alaska.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.coplogic.com%2Fdors%2Fstartreport%2F100003502&data=05%7C01%7Calcohol.licensing%40alaska.gov%7C96fc7e4a60244c309dbe08dac82662e8%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638042364569257954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=savJM%2Bq%2FnZsmu3Mc%2BOfyF%2Fvq2jeIriTvgeIqx8SP8S0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.coplogic.com%2Fdors%2Fstartreport%2F100003502&data=05%7C01%7Calcohol.licensing%40alaska.gov%7C96fc7e4a60244c309dbe08dac82662e8%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638042364569257954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=savJM%2Bq%2FnZsmu3Mc%2BOfyF%2Fvq2jeIriTvgeIqx8SP8S0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:wwmas@muni.org
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.muni.org%2Fpages%2Fdefault.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Calcohol.licensing%40alaska.gov%7C96fc7e4a60244c309dbe08dac82662e8%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638042364569414187%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4x%2FMAkk9osZbCYynlpA9QiwQrZ9LBdgytpm4recrm%2FM%3D&reserved=0


  Municipality 
of 

Anchorage

P.O Box 390
Girdwood, Alaska 99587
http://www.muni.org/gbos

GIRDWOOD VALLEY SERVICE AREA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Mike Edgington and Briana Sullivan, Co-Chairs 

Jennifer Wingard, Amanda Sassi, Guy Wade 

David Bronson, Mayor 

LETTER OF NON-OBJECTION 

Municipal Clerk’s Office 

November 15, 2022 

RE:  Liquor License #6095 Glacier Lounge (Alyeska Resort) 

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors (GBOS), by a vote of 4 in favor 0 opposed at the October 17, 2022 Regular 

meeting, has no objection to the liquor license application #6095 Glacier Lounge. 

This action was conditional based upon agreement of the Girdwood Land Use Committee. The Girdwood Land 

Use Committee recommended Non-Objection by unanimous vote at their November 14, 2022 regular meeting.  

Mike Edgington,  November 15, 2022 

GBOS Land Use Supervisor Date 

Witness 

AMCO Received 11/15/22
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